
Happy Thanksgiving

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC.
SOUTHEAST CHAPTER

a Newsletter for Motorcycle Safety & Awareness

ISSUE 412

NEXT
CHAPTER
MEETING

novemBeR 2017

10 AM
November 19,

2017

A MERICAN
B IKERS
A IMING
T OWARD
E DUCATION

LET THOSE WHO 
RIDE DECIDE!

  at American Legion
Post 222



2 ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter



3www.abatese.org

2017-2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President                 William G.“Magneto” Prewitt
954-224-2159           pres@abatese.us

Vice-President         Johnny Rose
954-868-4390           vp@abatese.us

Secretary                 Sheila Rose
786-487-4810           secretary@abatese.us

Treasurer                 Joanne “Critter” Napoli
954-850-5452           treas@abatese.us

Sgt-at-Arms             Stephen “Nighthawk” Chomiak 
954-829-5073           sarge@abatese.us    

Road Captain          Jon “WAVY” Viger
954-261-9242           rdcapt@abatese.us

Safety Director        Vacant
          safety@abatese.us

State Reps               Joanne “Critter” Napoli
          William G.“Magneto” Prewitt

Alt State Reps         Vacant

Products                  Jon “WAVY” Viger
954-261-9242         products@abatese.us

Membership            Sheila Rose
786-487-4810           membership@abatese.us

Event  Coordinator    Vacant

Newsletter Editor    Joanne “Critter” Napoli
954-850-5452         news@abatese.us

     

www.abatese.org <> Legislative Hotline: 866-FLABATE (866-352-2283)

Distribution               Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000             nldis@abatese.us

Legislative Liaison   Brad Winston
954-475-9666             legal_1@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Demetrios Kirkiles
954-463-6500             legal@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Brad Winston
954-475-9666             BWinston@Winstonlaw.com

Public Relations       Fern Cameron
954-573-7573             Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net

Billing & Invoicing    Sheila Rose
786-487-4810             advert@abatese.us

Social Director          Vacant

Quartermaster          Bob “Spongebob” Anz
954-709-9980             qm@abatese.us

Photographer            Barry Blunnell
954-305-6425

Webmaster                Mike “Rogue” Hager
561-601-0616             webmaster@abatese.us

Chaplain                    Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000             chaplain@abatese.us

               

ABATE of Florida, Inc - www.AbateFlorida.com
flabate@bellsouth.net - (386) 943-9610 (voice & fax)

To Advertise in this Publication, 
please contact the

“Newsletter Editor” or any B.O.D. 
Member in this list.



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter4

WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE	of	Florida,	Inc.	is	a	non–profit	organization	of	motorcycle	enthusiasts	from	

all walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and 

individuals that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of 
FREEDOM.

•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within 

our service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle 

rights organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida 
representing the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety 
or education.It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to 
join ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws 
will be heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs 
or any other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory 
meetings or rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the 

American Income Life Insurance Company.As long as your membership is current, 
you are covered.

•	 Free	classified	advertising	in	the	Southeast	Chapter	and	State	ABATE	newsletters.	
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A	full-time	ABATE	of	Florida,	Inc.	lobbyist	who	fights	for	your	rights	at	the	state	and	

national levels. 
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See Page 47 for Membership Application

PO Box 292693  Hotline: 954-310-4636 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329  Website: www.abatese.org 

ABATE - American Bikers Aiming Towards Education 
 

 
 
 

FREEDOM IS NEVER FREE, WE HAVE TO FIGHT TO KEEP IT 
 
Stand up for your right to choose - join Florida’s only Motorcycle Rights 
Organization that got the Helmet Law removed in 2000 & stopped it AGAIN 
in 2017! 
 
Make your voice heard - ABATE of Florida, Inc.'s lobbyist is in 
Tallahassee working for or against, all legislation that affects your lives, your 
rights & your freedoms. Not just as Motorcycle Riders but as Free 
Americans. 
 
Help make a difference - by supporting ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s 
Motorcycle Safety & Awareness Program (MSAP).  ABATE’s Certified 
instructors bring the MSAP into our High School Drivers Education classes.  
This is the only program in the state that teaches Florida students to 
WATCH FOR MOTORCYCLES.  The first step in teaching drivers how 
to not run us over. 
 
Become informed – ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast chapter publishes a 
monthly newsletter (online & in print) that provides first-hand knowledge of 
legislative updates, bills & regulations that are being proposed, introduced 
or up for vote in the Florida House and/or Senate, as well as some regulations 
coming out of the Federal Government that affect or could affect us as riders. 
 
The more members and voters we have, the more pressure our lobbyist can 
put on Lawmakers to pass legislation that helps us and stop legislation that 
hurts us. Join us not only in our fight for our freedoms, but also in the 
camaraderie in the brotherhood/sisterhood of ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
 
Isn’t your freedom worth $20.00 a year? Join us now. 

 Hotline: 1-866-FLABATE
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Greetings brothers and sisters, and thank you for picking up and reading yet 
another issue of our newsletter!!!

I would like to thank those who came out on the weekend of October 8th to 
help out and support our 37th Annual Motorcycle Rights Rally at Mickey’s 
Tiki, most especially those members who helped in the setting-up and running 
of the event. A very special thanks goes out to Alan for once again letting us 
hold our event at his awesome tiki bar. Critter and I attended the state meeting 
on October 14th, and it was good to see our brothers and sisters from our other 
chapters! There were many things discussed and I will not get into several of 
them as they will be highlighted a few pages down in the minutes reporting 

Critter’s State Representative report. The one I will mention, however, is the Fall State Biker Bash was 
cancelled due to the damage the Peace River Campgrounds sustained from the hurricane.

There are plenty of drawing tickets left for the Henry .30-.30 Lever Action Rifle and 12 Gauge O & U Shotgun, 
but hurry, we need to have all stubs turned in by the November chapter meeting in order to turn them into the 
State during the State meeting in December for the drawing. If you need to purchase tickets, please contact 
any of the board members and they will get you squared away! Also, do not forget to pick up your ticket/s 
for the 30th Annual SFPC Toys in the Sun Run drawing happening on Sunday, December 10, 2017! Keep a 
look out for information from our Road Captain Wavy on the ride in location and requirements. Remember, 
the proceeds go to a great cause.

I would also like to remind everyone, most especially the membership, we are here for a cause, a cause that 
helps EVERYONE in the motorcycle community!!! Also note that it is a reciprocal Community, that means 
the more you put into something, the more you will get out of it! DO IT FOR THE CAUSE, NOT THE 
APPLAUSE!!! Another point, take things as they apply to you!

The last thing I would like to convey, but most assuredly not least, goes to whom so ever may pick up this 
newsletter to read it that is not a member. If you are a motorcycle rider, no matter what make or model, or 
just a motorcycle enthusiast, or someone who is a family member of a rider or enthusiast, I would strongly 
urge you to consider becoming a member. I cordially invite you to attend our next chapter meeting in order 
to get a better idea of how we operate and what we stand for.

So with that, I’d like to thank everyone for his or her continued support of our chapter and state organization! 
I also want to wish everyone a happy and safe Thanksgiving holiday, and remember to keep your heads on 
a swivel if you will be riding.

May Saint Christopher, Holy Patron of Travelers, guide and protect you and your loved ones so that you 
may RIDE FREE AND RIDE SAFE my brothers and sisters!!! 

With Honor and Respect,
William G. “MAGNETO” Prewitt, President
ABATE of Florida, Inc., Southeast Chapter

From Your President



www.abatese.org 7



8

For Membership Renewals contact Sheila Rose by either email: membership@
abatese.us or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 47 for Membership Application

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter

Membership Due For 
November 2017

John Dollard
Scott Fitterer

William “Streaker” Tessar
Hope Lanius for your continued support

If you have already renewed

-- Reminder -- Membership Due For  October 2017
Paula Blunt

Frank Garten
Thomas Gibson
Lesli Hoffmann
Ron Hoffmann

Pamela Lang
Charles Montes
Tyrone Scanlon
Stephen Woods
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New Members for October

DON’T MISS yOuR CHANCE TO WIN!!

To purchase tickets contact Critter at 
treas@abatese.us / 954-850-5450

Last Chance for tickets
ABATE SE Chapter November Meeting

See back cover for details

Angelo Dina
Sandy Strickland

Bill Turner
Jack “Saint” White
Thomas Gamela

Eugene “Mean Gene” Edgell



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter10

Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at American Legion Post 222

Oakland Park, FL 
October 22, 2017       

Johnny Rose, standing in for Nighthawk, called the 
meeting to order at 10:08am by standing up and 
asking all to say the Pledge of Allegiance, followed 
by Poppie leading us in prayer. There were 16 
members present.

President’s Report: Magneto thanked everyone 
for coming.  He said that he and Critter went to 
the State meeting last weekend, and Critter would 
speak more on that.  He also said that some of us 
went to the Wheels of Man Halloween Party and 
some of our members dressed up; Johnny Rose as a 
Viking, Sheila Rose as Odin, and Sandy as “Super 
Boobs.”  (Sandy wore a wet t-shirt contest winner 
costume).  

Vice President’s Report: Johnny Rose thanked 
everyone for coming out in spite of the not so great 
weather.  He said that our October event went 
great and thanked the “kids,” Angelo and Alyse, 
who helped out a lot. Angelo even helped Alan (the 
owner of Mickey’s) during the event.  Johnny said 
that he is finally done with radiation and it is good 
to be back out in the community.  Poppie said that 
the article that Johnny wrote for the September 
issue was very moving.  He had to make extra 
copies for his church, and it really touched him as 
well.    

Secretary’s Report: Sheila Rose called for a motion 
to accept the minutes as printed. The motion was 
seconded and all were in favor. Motion was passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Critter read the Treasurer’s 
Report for September.  A motion was made to 
accept the report, seconded, and all were in favor. 
Motion was passed.  She also reported that we 
made a decent profit at the October Event. 

Sergeant at Arm’s Report: Nighthawk was excused 
as there was a break-in at one of the schools so he 
had to be there to work with the police.  Johnny 
Rose stood in for Nighthawk.

Road Captain’s Report: Wavy thanked everyone 
for coming to our October Event.  He also thanked 
everyone who goes on the rides with us.  He said 
that Post 222 is having a Halloween party on 
October 27th at 7pm.  Tickets are available at the 
Post after the meeting.  He said that next weekend, 
on Saturday, Alternative MC is having their annual 
party, and a text would go out later in the week 
about where we, as friends, were going to meet up 
and ride.  If anyone wants to be on his text list, 
please give him your phone number.  He mentioned 
that the CMA Memorial party, scheduled for next 
Sunday, has been cancelled.  He also mentioned 
that on November 4th, the Heathens MC is having 
their annual party.  He talked about the new 
rules for the Toys in the Sun Run.  Anyone who 
wants to get in with ABATE has to bring a toy. 
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This is an event for the kids and everyone has to 
contribute, for the kids. For those going on their 
own admission is $20 plus a toy, or $30 without 
a toy. Treasure Coast ABATE is having their Toy 
Run on November 19th. This is the same day as 
our chapter meeting; it would be great if a group 
of us could head up there afterwards.

Safety Director’s Report: This position is open

State Representative’s Report: Magneto and 
Critter went to the State meeting last weekend. 
The State party was cancelled as the Peace River 
Campground, where it was to be held, was trashed 
by the hurricane and they are still trying to get 
everything back up and running. The State is 
closing their physical office at the end of this 
month. On the legislative front, the Vulnerable 
Road Users bill is in the House and the Senate. 
As part of this bill, vehicles will have to move 
over a lane, for a Vulnerable Road User (i.e. a 
motorcycle broken down on the side of the road). 
SB346, sponsored by Senator Perry, is a helmet bill 
geared towards moped riders. Under the current 
law, riders who are 16 years of age and over are 
not required to wear a helmet. If passed, the bill 
would change the age requirement from 16 to 
21 years of age, the same age requirement as the 
motorcycle helmet law. The bill is being sponsored 
by University of Florida and does not have a 
companion House bill yet. As written, the bill has 
no effect on motorcycles, however, we need to keep 
an eye on this bill in case someone tries to add on 
an amendment that would affect motorcycles. 
The first committee hearing is set for October 24. 
Senator Baxley, who is ABATE friendly, is on the 
committee and will keep us updated on the status. 
HB215 and SB504 want to re-classify auto cycles 
as motorcycles.  Auto cycles have 2 wheels in the 
front, 1 wheel in the back, 2 seats that are not 
straddled and seatbelts. The way these are setup, 
small children in car seats can ride in them. If this 

change goes thru, any accident involving an auto 
cycle will be tallied as a motorcycle accident. The 
first time a kid gets hurt/killed on one of these, it 
will come back on us so we need to fight this bill. 
The highway safety money bill is now in the House 
and Senate. On Monday, February 12, 2018, there 
will be a Ride to the Capital.  It is understood that 
it is difficult to attend, as many people are working, 
but please plan to go if you are able. The next State 
meeting is the day before the Toys in the Sun Run.

Products Report: Wavy will bring the products to 
the Toy Run. If anyone wants any products before 
then, give him a call and he will make arrangements 
to get the products to you. Please – no calls after 
8pm.  He will be doing inventory soon and getting 
with the Board to look at ordering some new 
products, maybe bandanas. 

Membership Report: Sheila Rose reported that 
we had 7 renewals and 6 new memberships for 
September.  All membership renewal letters went 
out through October.  As of August, we have 494 
members.  We received an award certificate for the 
most new members in the State for August. 

Events Coordinator: This position is open.

Newsletter Editor: Critter said that articles are due 
today.  Barry took pictures at our October Event 
and States MC Hurricane Irma Survival party. 

Distribution: Poppie is getting better and looking 
forward to be back to doing the distribution soon. 
We were all very happy to see him at today’s 
meeting, as we have missed him.  Magneto, Johnny, 
and Wavy have been doing Poppie’s route in the 
meantime.  

Legislative Report: Brad thanked Critter for 
covering a lot of the legislative stuff.  He said there 
will be a flood of firearm legislation coming down 

Continued on next page



will be on the main stage this year.

Good of the Order: Johnny said that he is noticing 
that we do not have a lot of people going to the 
events.  We have to support each other and the 
community.  Magneto said that we are a reciprocal 
community and we have to take care of each other, 
because no one else will.  We should attend other 
events even if they do not come to ours.  Sheila 
talked about the recent deaths of 3 young adults, 
2 of whom were brothers, which died tragically 
on the turnpike last weekend.  It hit close to home 
as she has a 23 year old son. It made her think 
about how proud she is to be in ABATE. The 
organization has prevented tragic deaths that we 
cannot even count. ABATE has been helping to 
keep motorcyclists safe for almost 40 years. We do 
not know how many lives were saved because of 
ABATE, because fortunately, the accidents never 
happened. Trash agreed and said that is what we 
have always been about, safety, and we should all 
be proud.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was called for at 
11:21am. The motion was seconded and all were in 
favor.  Our next Chapter meeting is November 19, 
2017 at the American Legion Post 222, in Oakland 
Park, FL.  See you all at our next meeting!!

Four wheels move the body. Two wheels move the 
soul. ~ Author unknown

Sheila Rose

Secretary
Southeast Chapter
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the pike. Senator Gary Farmer proposed an assault 
weapons ban, which was countered by the NRA, 
proposing looser restrictions. The Bump Stock 
Bill, which came after the Vegas mass shooting, 
is likely to pass. The Red Light Camera issue is 
back on the table. The controversy comes from the 
management and oversight being subbed out to 
private contractors as opposed to public ones. 

Legal Counsel: Brad said that everything was 
covered with the legislative report.

Public Relations: Fern was excused.  She is at an 
event in Delray and always out there promoting 
ABATE.

Billing and Invoicing: Sheila reported that 
almost everyone is up to date.  The invoices for the 
November ads will be sent out next week.    

Social Director: Sheila Rose brought donuts and 
coffee for breakfast. . 

Quartermasters Report: Bob Anz was excused.  

Photographers Report: Barry took pictures at our 
October Event and at States MC party last weekend.  

Webmasters Report: Rogue was excused.  He has 
family matters to attend to, but he and Kathy are 
doing well.  

Old Business: Critter has tickets for the State’s 
Christmas Rifle Drawing - $5 donation per ticket 
to win a Henry .30-.30 Lever Action Rifle or a 12 
Gauge O&A Shotgun.  The November chapter 
meeting will be the last chance to purchase tickets.  
If you’ve signed out tickets to sell, please turn in all 
tickets and money at the November meeting. 

New Business: Toys in the Sun Run raffle tickets 
are available for sale or you can check out some 
books to sell. Rumor has it that George Thorogood 
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the Southeast 
Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  ABATE OF 
FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or comments 
contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted for publication 
for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter meeting 
to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped without 
notification.	THE	ADVERTISER	IS	RESPONSIBLE	FOR	ALL	COPY	AND	AD	CHANGES.	Non-camera	ready	
advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

84 Diner
All American Cycle
Alligator Alley HD (Sunrise)
American Legion Post 180  
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321  
Antonio’s Pizza-Rant (Dania)
Beach Betty’s Bar
Biker’s Inc
Boston Johnny’s
Broward Motor Sports
Café 27
Cagney’s
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Chit Chat’s

On The Road Again
Peterson’s HD
Rick Case Honda
Scurvy Few MC
Sharkey’s Blvd. Lounge
Sparze Bowl 
Sports Barn
States MC
Tobacco Source
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild
Warehaus 57
Wings of Gold MC (Davie)
Winston Law

Chopper Zoo
Competition Cycle Center
Dania Beach Bar & Grill
Davie Moose Lodge
Diamondhead Steve Jewelers
Flossie’s Bar & Grill
Heaven Cycles
Holiday Park 
Johnny’s Bar & Grill
Josie’s Too
JP Mulligans
Keltic’s MC
Kingdom of Brothers MC
Mickey’s Tiki Bar
Military Vets MC Ch1

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.

Pick up your Newsletters here!
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I would like to start by thanking Alan (the owner of Mickey’s) for 
hosting our 37th Annual Motorcycle Rights and Safety Event. I 
would also like to thank everyone who came out and worked the 
event, especially my daughter, Alyse, and two of our newest members 
(Sandy and my son, Angelo).  I would also like to thank everyone 
who donated prizes for our raffle.  I would personally like to thank 
some of the shops that donated.  The Biker Shop gave us t-shirts 
and service coupons, Dynasty Cycles gave us some oil changes, and 
Hollywood Institute of Beauty Careers donated some services for the ladies.  (Hope you enjoy 
those services, Knuckles - LOL.)  The Biker Shop also gave us a whole lot of cool coozies to 
keep our beverages cold.

The Thanksgiving holiday is coming up soon.  I hope you all enjoy the time with your family 
and friends.  Remember to say thanks and give respect to this great country of ours; AMERICA!  
Everyone be safe on the road and please watch out for knuckleheads who may have partied too 
hard.  Ride with a heightened sense of awareness of your surroundings.  

 ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A MEMBER OF ABATE!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose

A Message From Your Vice President
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TOP SENATE DEMOCRAT RESIGNS AFTER AFFAIR DISCLOSED
By DARA KAM - THE NEWS SERVICE OF FLORIDA

THE CAPITAL, TALLAHASSEE, October 27, 2017......... State Sen. Jeff Clemens, poised to take over as leader of 
the Senate Democratic caucus, abruptly resigned from his legislative seat Friday after admitting he had an affair 
with a lobbyist.

Politico Florida on Friday morning reported the affair between Clemens, a Lake Worth Democrat, and Devon 
West, a Broward County lobbyist. By the end of the day, Clemens had stepped down.

“Please consider this email as my resignation from the Florida Senate,” Clemens wrote in a message to Senate 
President Joe Negron, R-Stuart, at 5:55 p.m. Friday.

About an hour earlier, Clemens issued a statement through a spokesman, apologizing and saying he had “made 
mistakes” he is ashamed of. The political consultant and former Lake Worth mayor said he has spent the past 
six	months	“focused	on	becoming	a	better	person.”	“But	it	is	clear	to	me	that	task	is	impossible	to	finish	while	in	
elected	office.	The	process	won't	allow	it,	and	the	people	of	Florida	deserve	better.	All	women	deserve	respect,	
and by my actions, I feel I have failed that standard. I have to do better,” said Clemens, who spent two years in the 
Florida House before being elected to the Senate in 2012.

Clemens, 47, also apologized to his wife, his family, and “everyone that I have treated poorly in the past for putting 
you through this in such a public way.” Clemens said he will continue in therapy and “will seek to personally 
apologize to anyone I have wronged while seeking forgiveness, and will spend my time being a better husband 
and father.”

Negron issued a statement saying, "It is clear to me Senator Clemens made a decision he feels is best for both 
his family and his constituents.” Clemens was expected to formally take over as minority leader after the 2018 
elections, and his resignation was the second time this year that a senator has stepped down in disgrace.

This spring, former Sen. Frank Artiles, R-Miami, resigned after a profanity-fueled and racially tinged outburst at 
a	private	club	near	the	Capitol.	Ironically,	Clemens'	cachet	as	the	incoming	minority	leader	was	burnished	last	
month when Democrat Annette Taddeo defeated Republican former Rep. Jose Felix Diaz in a heated contest to 
replace Artiles. Clemens helped lead efforts to elect Taddeo.

News of the Clemens affair --- and the hasty resignation of the future leader --- rocked the Democratic caucus, 
fresh	off	the	heels	of	the	special-election	victory.	State	Sen.	Audrey	Gibson	said	she	was	“just	floored”	when	she	
read	the	account	of	 the	affair	Friday	morning.	“I	couldn't	believe	what	 I	was	reading,”	Gibson,	D-Jacksonville,	
told The News Service of Florida Friday evening. “It was just the fact that here this thing that happened was now 
public, blasted all over everywhere at a time when, as a caucus, we are moving in a forward direction.”

Clemens'	departure	comes	as	lawmakers	prepare	for	the	legislative	session,	which	begins	Jan.	9.	Committee	
meetings	are	already	underway.	 It	 is	unclear	how	soon	his	Senate	District	31	seat	could	be	filled	 in	a	special	
election, though the Palm Beach County district is a Democratic stronghold. Senate Democrats will continue 
to move forward, Gibson predicted. “And as a matter of fact, the resignation probably helps us put it behind us 
quicker,” she said.

Hey Everyone, Most of you will remember that this is the Senator that is very anti-motorcycle and 
lead the fight to try and remove motorcycles from the Vulnerable Road Users list.
Darrin “Scribe” Brooks - State Vice President, State Legislative Trustee,
ABATE of Florida, Inc. ~ www.abateflorida.com

Continued on page 39



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter20



www.abatese.org 21

Florida State Senator Keith Perry, Republican from District 8 (Alachua, Putman and parts of Marion 
Counties)	has	filed	SB	346	“Motorcycle	and	Moped	Riders”

In a quick synopsis the current proposed Bill would raise the age requirement of wearing a helmet of 
a person operating and or riding on a moped or small motorcycle to 21 years old. (The current Florida 
Statute 316.211 is 16 years old)

Below is a small section of the proposed SB 346 that has the change to Florida Statute 316.211. The 
BOLD part is the added change. The (CROSSED OUT) section in parentheses is the old part to be 
removed

Section 1. Section 316.211, Florida Statutes, is amended to read:
316.211 Equipment for motorcycle and moped riders.— 

(1) A person may not operate or ride upon a motorcycle unless the person is properly wearing protective 
headgear securely fastened upon his or her head which complies with Federal Motorcycle Vehicle 
Safety Standard 218 promulgated by  the United States Department of Transportation. The Department 
of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles shall adopt this standard by agency rule.

(2) A person may not operate a motorcycle unless the person is wearing an eye-protective device over 
his or her eyes of a type approved by the department.

(3)(a) This section does not apply to persons riding within an enclosed cab or to any person over 
21 years of age (16 years of age) or older who is operating or riding upon a motorcycle powered 
by a motor with a displacement of 50 cubic centimeters or less or is rated not in excess of 2 brake 
horsepower and which is not capable of propelling such motorcycle at a speed greater than 30 miles 
per hour on level ground.

The proposed change by SB 346 would raise the age to 21 from the current 16 years old who could ride 
a moped or small engine motorcycle as detailed above without a helmet.

Here is a link to the PROPOSED SB 346
http://www.flsenate.gov/Session/Bill/2018/346/BillText/Filed/HTML

This is a Bill that we need to take seriously and watch closely for any amendments that could drastically 
change the intent of the SB 346. 

We will keep you posted.
-- 
Darrin “Scribe” Brooks
State Vice President
State Legislative Trustee,
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
www.abateflorida.com

Motorcycle Helmet Bill Filed in Florida Senate
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Veterans Day occurs on November 11 every year in the United States.

In	1954,	President	Dwight	D.	Eisenhower	officially	changed	the	name	of	the	holiday	from	Armistice	
Day to Veterans Day.

In 1968, the Uniform Holidays Bill was passed by Congress, which moved the celebration of Veterans 
Day to the fourth Monday in October. The law went into effect in 1971, but in 1975 President Gerald 
Ford	returned	Veterans	Day	to	November	11,	due	to	the	important	historical	significance	of	the	date.

Great Britain, France, Australia and Canada also commemorate the veterans of World War I and World 
War II on or near November 11th: Canada has Remembrance Day, while Britain has Remembrance 
Sunday (the second Sunday of November).

In Europe, Great Britain and the Commonwealth countries it is common to observe two minutes of 
silence at 11 a.m. every November 11.

VETERANS TODAy
The military men and women who serve and protect the U.S. come from all walks of life; they are 
parents, children, grandparents, friends, neighbors and coworkers, and are an important part of their 
communities. Here are some facts about the veteran population of the United States:

•	 16.1 million living veterans served during at least one war.
•	 5.2 million veterans served in peacetime.
•	 2 million veterans are women.
•	 7 million veterans served during the Vietnam War.
•	 5.5 million veterans served during the Persian Gulf War.
•	 Of the 16 million Americans who served during World War II, about 558,000 are still alive.
•	 2 million veterans served during the Korean War.
•	 6 million veterans served in peacetime.
•	 As of 2014, 2.9 million veterans received compensation for service-connected disabilities.
•	 As of 2014, 3 states have more than 1 million veterans among their population: California (1.8 

million), Florida (1.6 million) and Texas (1.7 million).
•	 The VA health care system had 54 hospitals in 1930, since then it has expanded to include 171 

medical centers; more than 350 outpatient, community, and outreach clinics; 126 nursing home 
care units; and 35 live-in care facilities for injured or disabled vets.

•	 Florida (1.7 million), Texas (1.7 million), New York (1 million) and Pennsylvania (1 million).
•	 The VA health care system had 54 hospitals in 1930, since then it has expanded to include 171 

medical centers; more than 350 outpatient, community, and outreach clinics; 126 nursing home 
care units; and 35 live-in care facilities for injured or disabled vets.

CREDIT: “Veterans Day Facts.” History.com, 28 Oct. 2017, http://www.history.com/topics/holidays/veterans-day-facts

VETERANS DAy FACTS
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Air Force 
American
Army
Coast Guard
Courage
Freedom
Heroes

Honor
Integrity
Marines
Medals
Memorial
Military
Navy

Oath
Parade
POW
Respect
Sacrifice
Salute
Selfless

Service
Soldiers
Thanks
Troops
Valor
Veterans
War
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C R R F R L H W P G G A G D F H D O T Q S O K Z C B H T V F 
A M E R I C A N G U C L N G Z Z P O Y T M C G T T M M T G W 
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ABATE Treasure 
Coast Toy Run
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AuGuST
6: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - PARTY
7: 77th STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
11-13: S. FLORIDA TATTOO CONVENTION
13: AOA FT. LAUD. 50th ANNIV. & MOLDY’S B-DAY PARTY
26: OUTCAST MC PARTY

SEPTEMBER 
3: SOUTHERN MC - TEDDY BEAR RUN
4: Labor Day
10: STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY
15-17: PETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN 
24: KELTICS MC - PARTY

OCTOBER
1: MySTIC SEVEN - ANNuAL
7: NEW ATTITuDES MC - ANNuAL
8: S.E. ABATE - ANNuAL
19-22: DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST  
21: WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
28: ALTERNATIVE MC - PARTY
29: CMA - MEMORIAL

NOVEMBER 
4: HEATHENS MC - ANNuAL
11: Veterans Day
11: uSMVMC CH 1 - ANNuAL
18: LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNuAL
23: Thanksgiving Day

DECEMBER
10: SFPC TOyS IN THE SuN RuN 
16: PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
16: HERMANDAD MC-ALFREDO MEMORIAL & TOY RUN
17: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
25: Christmas Day

2017 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

SFPC CHARIMAN

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

FRIDAy
Outlaws MC WPB Open House at 7PM
USMV MC Ch 2 Open house at 8PM (Dania Beach)
Der Krieger MC Open House at 8PM
Mystic 7 MC Open House... Ladies drink FREE!
Keltics MC Open House
1st Fri - Soldiers for Jesus Open House 7-10PM
1st Fri - Enforcers MC First Friday of Month Party
1st & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers Open House
3rd Fri - Wings of Gold MC Open House Davie
4th Fri - American Legion Post 36 Bike Night

SATuRDAy
1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House
2nd Sat - USMV MC Ft. Laud. Open House
2nd & 4th Sat - Mystic 7 Open House
2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers Open House

SuNDAy
Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge Margate
Wind Rider Church Services at Mickeys

WEEK DAyS
Mon - States MC Pompano Dinner Nite 6:30pm start
Mon - Ladies nite at Sharkey’s 9-2, 241 beverages
Tues - Lone Legion Brotherhood Open House
Last Tues - USMVMC Palm Bch Open House 
Wed - Scurvy Few MC Open House 954-325-6838
Wed - Blues Nite at Mickey’s
Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
Thurs - Hermandad MC Open House, 8-2am
3rd Thurs - Peterson’s Harley South Bike nite 6-10pm

M O N T H LY  E V E N T S
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To be included in texts 
about these and/or 

other events
Contact Wavy 

at 954-261-9242

Well, it’s that time of year again! The Snow Birds are back so it’s 
time to be a little more patient.  The roads are going to be more 
congested, so please be more alert and cautious.

Now enough of that and enjoy the nice weather in the upcoming 
months and have a Happy Thanksgiving!

On another note, thank you to all who showed up to the ABATE SE 
Chapter October event.  Thank you for the much needed support 
and thank you Mickey’s Tiki Bar.

Since you picked up and read this article, make sure you check out the other articles and dates for all 
the events that the MCs are having.  Also, take a look at the pages from our State Legislative Rep to 
see what’s going on in Tallahassee.

Now check out these interesting trivia facts: (Answers hidden somewhere in this issue)

1. What	month	and	year	was	the	first	Thanksgiving?
2. Can	you	guess	how	many	attended	this	feast?							
3. How	long	did	the	feast	last?								

Have a nice Thanksgiving and thank you for reading our 
newsletter.

That’s all folks,

Jon “Wavy” Viger
Road Captain

ROAD CAPTAIN REPORT



American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

For Info: 954-829-4426
Patti Dollard
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST

LEGISLATIVE INFO
866-FLABATE

(866-352-2283)

Saturday NOVEMBER th

at GILBERT’S RESORT
107900 OVERSEAS HIGHWAY, Key Largo, FL

Food & Drink
Specials

Live Music

50/50
Drawing

$3 per person • $5 per couple

For more info contact AJ  305-394-4555

presents 

Pirates Ball
1-6 PM

4

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965
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Candy’s Cycle

We are an authorized Extended
Warranty Repair Facility

Call to make your appointment or just stop in!
Call Gina (954)629-6742

2021 SW 70th Ave Bay B-7 in Davie
(2 warehouses north of the Keltics Clubhouse)

Open Tues-Fri 9am to 5pm    Sat 9am to 5pm (Closed Sun/Mon)

Valid the whole month of November

w/Synthetic

25% off
ALL TIRES
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Autumn
Celebrate
Colony
Cornucopia
Cranberry
Dessert
Family

Feast
Football
Gourd
Gravy
Harvest
Indians
Maize

Squash
Stuffing 
Thanksgiving
Tradition
Turkey
Wampanoag
Yams

L Q W X F R C Q C Y Z P T H R A B M G P W N Q A B S T Y X A 
N T J L J I O I L R K H A T Q I E A Z X X M E J M R R N V I 
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G A O N A P M A W P V N C U X O Z F R F K L R D L E Q L E A 
M N R N H A J T R E V Z B Q D C G L O E U G I V N B L O C Q 
T U P Y F K T V S W Y L A E X U M O I N L T K E S M B C U F 
U F S K W G E T T T T S F B R N S W M I I O V M E E U S W Z 
R E N L Q C E L E B R A T E G R J E P O V A T D X V U T U F 
K C O R H T U O M Y L P E U T O Y R N E Z R X I D O X R U D 
E K D A Z P W J U T R H H Z F C C W J Z O D N D F N M W B A 
Y R Q Z G Q L V F R E Y X G Q F Q G G I R I A T F E T J M I 
P Z C C O K C M O I L J X Y N K I E L A L W I A A L Y D C H 
E L I G F Q E B P U K D M S D I S N N M Y R K P K J J X F I 
T J C E W V F N L I Z M X M D M V G G A G X Y G R L Z J C D 
K W A O A D I T R S I O J R A U P I F L K Y N X G T D A V H 
G S S X F K I Z I C K X J Y Y L K P G I L A P L W R E A B K 
T F L Q P D L H U P Y L Q M Y F B S K S B A Z V X J S W U H 
S K U M U T I E B J G E R W Z V M N H Y K B B U B O S X I C 
L P U U N A U Q L K F R O N P L A B B G D N H T R M E D E Q 
H P Y I P F S E Z X P A M H C A O R J G Q P A V O P R T D R 
P A R A D E S H U Y Q V N U D J X Z G D B C V H L O T Z D N 
F E G H U F B N R F K N S C Z H T X Y Q J O R J T T F Z A A 
E Z Q P I Y R T E N R Z B K Q H T U M A C P R U V I C D L X 
E R Q Z I J Q I N E C O I S B B U R H F B S R W Z M B A X Y 
P U R I T A N S G T W A J L Z L E D R U O G F C Q A T T H R 

Mayflower
November
Parade
Pilgrims
Plymouth Rock
Pumpkin Pie
Puritans
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mike mikola 754-201-8588

mikes.jewelry1@gmail.com
AvAilAble for All types of events, pArties & shows

Anywhere in the stAte of floridA

See Page 32
for more details
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org 



www.abatese.org 33

Suzanne Keen 
Rosemary Knox 
David Liebman

Dwayne “Undertaker” Little 
Alan “Big Wheel” Loper 
Robert “Bobby” Miller 

Pete Otero
Bob “Killer” Scrogham 

Phil “Zero” Serio  
James “Jimbo” Sherrow 

Patrick Sime
Elise “Lucy” Taylor 

Ron “Cutter” V. 

James Baker
Jimmy “Beacon”

Gloria “Glo” Bennett 
Chris Brennan

Sharon “Princess” Bryan 
Bob “Bars” Calabrese 

Clair “Deller” Deller
Tom “Doctor Tom” Gibson

Suzy Glassman
Laura Howard

Jan Jenson
Pete “Toro” Kane 

Don’t miss the ABATE SE Chapter Birthday Party
November 19th at A.L. Post 222 (After the meeting)

If your birthday is not listed, please email membership 
so we can update our records.

Hall Rental - vFW Post 1966
350 SW 25th ST, Ft. Lauderdale 33315

(954) 765-0791
need a Hall for a Party, a Wedding, 

a Reception, a Baby Shower, a Classroom 

Seating Capacity 120/Stage Area/Separate entrance
Contact us for available dates, times and pricing.

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS

VETERANS HEALTH PROGRAM 
PROPOSED Saying Florida has the 
“infrastructure and capacity to serve 
the health care needs of our veteran 
community,” a Republican senator 
Friday proposed a program that would 
allow veterans to tap into the state 
Medicaid managed-care system as 
an alternative to the federal Veterans 

Health	Administration	system.	The	bill	 (SB	440),	filed	
by Sen. Rene Garcia, R-Hialeah, would direct the state 
Agency for Health Care Administration to seek federal 
approval of the program. Under the proposal, veterans 
could voluntarily decide to get services through 
managed-care networks used by the state Medicaid 
program instead of through the federal VA system. The 
bill,	 filed	 for	 the	 2018	 legislative	 session,	 said	 state	
funds could not be used for the program. “We want to 
work with the federal government to provide additional 
options to Florida’s veterans,” Garcia, chairman of the 
Senate Children, Families and Elder Affairs Committee, 
said in a prepared statement. “Instead of spending 
more tax dollars to build facilities, we want to offer 
the federal Department of Veteran Affairs access to 
Florida’s robust network of providers who are already 
caring for nearly 4 million recipients.”
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Welcome in the name of Jesus!

Experience a relation with Jesus at

HARVEST FELLOWSHIP CHURCH
Services Begin at 10 am

Joseph Cella, Pastor
Rick Mahnken, Pastor

Larry Falzone, Worship Leader
Frank (Poppie) Cocchi, Minister of the Gospel

6500 Stirling Road, Hollywood, FL 33024

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone: (954)565-6501

Host of ABATE SE Chapter’s
monthly meeting



In God We Trust
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Have you ever met people who seem to get all the 
blessings?	I	mean,	all	of	them?	Everything	they	seem	to	
touch is golden, and favor follows them around like a puppy. 
They even boast about being God’s favorite. Now you know 
that’s not right, because God doesn’t have favorites. Or 
does	He?

Why	is	it	that	those	people	are	so	blessed?!?	It	is	because	they	know	
that God actually does have favorites. Point of fact is that we are all His 
favorites. It is just that some people understand it and others do not. The 
ones that do understand live in the favored blessing.  So how do you get 
in	that	club?	It’s	easy.	You	just	believe	in	God.	You	believe	everything	He	
says - if He says to stop worrying, you stop worrying. If He says to love 
Him with all your heart, then you love Him with all your heart. Believe 
the Word of God as truth and live it, and you will be smack in the middle 
of “The Favor Club.”

If you fuss about what is right and what is wrong, if you stress about 
being perfect or out of order, you will not get in. Your attention has to be 
fully on Jesus so that He can work out all the details you stress over. If 
you are not living in favor, then ask God why. Let Him show you what 
He wants from you. Favor can be yours if you are honest before God and want His will above yours.

Do the above, accept Jesus Christ as your Lord and Savior, and you will be an eternal member of 
“The Favor Club.”

As always Your Chaplain, 
Poppie

The Favor Club
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From our State V.P. & LegiSLatiVe reP 
Darrin “Scribe” brookS

BROWARD COMMISSIONER SEEKS MORAITIS HOuSE SEAT With Rep. George Moraitis, R-Fort Lauderdale, 
facing term limits next year, Broward County Commissioner Chip LaMarca has opened a campaign account try to 
succeed him in state House District 93, according to the Florida Division of Elections website. LaMarca, a Republican, 
is	 the	 fifth	 candidate	 to	 file	 initial	 paperwork	 to	 run	 for	 the	 seat.	 He	 joined	 Republican	 David	 Hasenauer	 and	
Democrats Emma Collum, Jonathon May and Stephanie Myers. Meanwhile, in North Florida, Lake City Republican 
Mark Vann opened an account this week to try to succeed term-limited Rep. Elizabeth Porter, R-Lake City. Vann 
joined Republicans Chuck Brannan and Benjamin Leon in seeking the House District 10 seat, which covers Baker, 
Columbia, Hamilton, Suwannee and part of Alachua counties.

OLSZEWSKI, PEREZ QuICKLy PREPARE FOR 2018 CAMPAIGNS After winning special elections for state 
House seats, Winter Garden Republican Bobby Olszewski and Miami Republican Daniel Perez have quickly started 
preparing for 2018 reelection bids. Olszewski opened a campaign account Wednesday, a day after winning a special 
election to replace former Rep. Eric Eisnaugle, R-Orlando, in Orange County’s House District 44, according to the 
state Division of Elections website. Perez, meanwhile, opened an account Thursday, after winning a Sept. 26 special 
election to replace former Rep. Jose Felix Diaz, R-Miami, in Miami-Dade County’s House District 116. Perez is the 
only candidate who has opened an account to run next year in District 116. But Democrat Dawn Marie Antonis and 
Republican Usha Jain have opened accounts to vie with Olszewski in District 44.

AGRICuLTuRE COMMISSIONER Fundraising appeared to slow down in September in the race for agriculture 
commissioner, as the state --- and the agriculture industry --- got hammered by Hurricane Irma. State Sen. Denise 
Grimsley produced the best numbers in a four-way Republican contest to replace Agriculture Commissioner Adam 
Putnam, who is running for governor in 2018. Grimsley, of Sebring, raised $51,869 in September for her campaign 
account, with another $27,500 raised for her political committee known as “Saving Florida’s Heartland.” Overall, 
Grimsley’s campaign and the committee had a combined total of about $873,000 on hand to begin October. Rep. 
Matt Caldwell, a North Fort Myers Republican running for agriculture commissioner, brought in $5,000 for his political 
committee “Friends of Matt Caldwell” last month, with another $10,275 raised for his campaign account. Caldwell’s 
two accounts had nearly $877,000 on hand when September came to a close. The overall money leader in the contest 
remains former Rep. Baxter Troutman of Winter Haven. While Troutman pulled in $8,950 for his campaign account 
in September and reported no new cash in his political committee, “iGrow,” his campaign accounts collectively stood 
at about $2.55 million, in large part due to $2.5 million that Troutman put into the race in June. The fourth Republican 
seeking to replace Putnam, Orlando businessman Paul Paulson, reported raising $123 in September. Paulson has 
also been putting his own money it the contest, with $642,748 of the $651,999 that has gone into his campaign 
this year coming from the candidate. Democrat David Walker of Fort Lauderdale posted $750 in contributions in 
September. His campaign totaled $14,040, which included $9,500 of his own money.

GOP LAWMAKER WHITE RuNS FOR ATTORNEy GENERAL Republican state Rep. Frank White, a general 
counsel	and	chief	financial	officer	for	a	group	of	auto	dealerships,	announced	Friday	he	will	run	for	state	attorney	
general	in	2018.	White,	a	Pensacola	resident	who	was	first	elected	to	the	House	in	2016,	joins	a	GOP	primary	battle	
that includes state Rep. Jay Fant of Jacksonville and former Hillsborough County Circuit Judge Ashley Moody. White 
touted his conservative credentials for the statewide seat. “In our hometowns, our state, and across the nation, 
liberals in the courts and our government are working to erode the rights given us by the Creator,” White said in a 
prepared statement Friday. The Cabinet post is open next year because term limits prevent Attorney General Pam 
Bond	from	seeking	reelection.	Democrat	Ryan	Torrens,	an	attorney	from	Hillsborough	County,	has	also	filed	to	run	for	
the seat. Moody has raised more than $1 million for the race through her campaign account and a political committee 
known as “Friends of Ashley Moody.” Fant has nearly matched Moody’s total by infusing his campaign with $750,000 
of his own money. White’s announcement should open up the state House District 2 contest next year in Escambia 
and Santa Rosa counties. White is the only Republican who had opened a campaign account for the seat. Pensacola 
Democrat	Raymond	Guillory	has	also	filed	 to	 run.	White,	who	 raised	$83,600	 for	 the	 re-election	effort,	defeated	
Guillory by more than 20 percentage points in 2016.

Election 2018 update
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Senate President-designate Bill Galvano, who would have been Clemens' counterpart after next year's elections, said in a text that 
he trusts Clemens made the right decision. “My thoughts are with his family,” Galvano, R-Bradenton, wrote.

Pressure for Clemens to resign, had been building throughout the day among a handful of Senate Democrats, especially among 
those who feared that worse news was yet to come. “I think that is what needed to happen,” Sen. Linda Stewart, D-Orlando, said of 
Clemens' resignation. “As a woman, and representing many women in my district, I think that is the best conclusion to the situation.”

The reaction to an affair between a married legislator and a lobbyist may have been heightened by a series of nationally renowned 
powerful men, such as film mogul Harvey Weinstein, accused of sexual harassment or worse by dozens of women. The reports about 
Weinstein sparked a social-media firestorm and resulted in other high-profile celebrities being called out for sexual improprieties. 
Even without the national focus on sexual harassment, Clemens' behavior should not be tolerated, Stewart said. “We're a body of 
senators that try to have the highest of loyalty and highest ethics. I think this would just be a bad situation for us to move forward in, 
if he had not done this (resigned). I think he did the right thing and I appreciate him doing the right thing,” she said in a telephone 
interview.

It's unclear who will take over for Clemens as the upper chamber's next minority leader. Democrats were already engaged in a 
heated contest for who would succeed Clemens in 2020, with Sens. Gary Farmer, of Fort Lauderdale, and Bobby Powell, of West 
Palm Beach, the leading candidates.

Gibson could be in the running to replace Clemens next year, Stewart said. “I think we might benefit having a woman in charge,” she 
said. But Gibson demurred when asked Friday evening. “As a caucus, we now have to come together and discuss moving forward 
under new leadership,” she said.

TOP SENATE DEMOCRAT RESIGNS AFTER AFFAIR DISCLOSED Cont. from Pg 19

FELONS' RIGHTS INITIATIVE TOPS 200,000 SIGNATURES	With	 continued	financial	 backing	 from	 the	American	Civil	
Liberties	Union,	a	ballot	initiative	to	restore	felons'	voting	rights	has	topped	200,000	petition	signatures	submitted	
to the state, according to the Florida Division of Elections website. The political committee Floridians for a Fair 
Democracy had submitted 209,079 valid signatures as of Wednesday morning. It needs to submit a total of 
766,200 signatures to get the proposed constitutional amendment on the November 2018 ballot. The proposal 
would automatically restore voting rights for all nonviolent felons who have served their sentences, completed 
parole or probation and paid restitution. Felons convicted of violent crimes, such as murder, would not be eligible. 
The American Civil Liberties Union contributed $100,000 to the initiative in September, almost all of the $100,392 
raised	by	 the	committee	during	 the	month,	according	 to	a	finance	 report	posted	 this	week	on	 the	Division	of	
Elections website. The ACLU has contributed more than $1.4 million to the initiative.

HOUSE PANEL BACKS RED-LIGHT CAMERA REPEAL The House is on a fast track to try to repeal Florida’s red-light 
camera law, with the Appropriations Committee on Tuesday voting to back elimination of the devices by July 1, 
2021.	It	is	the	only	committee	that	will	hear	the	bill	(HB	6001)	before	the	issue	moves	to	the	House	floor	during	
the 2018 legislative session. Rep. Blaise Ingoglia, a Spring Hill Republican who is one of the bill’s sponsors, 
urged members to back the repeal, arguing the cameras are more important to local governments as a revenue 
source	than	as	a	traffic-safety	measure.	“In	my	estimation,	this	is	nothing	more	than	taxation	by	citation,”	Ingoglia	
said. Representatives from the city of Orlando asked lawmakers to reject the repeal, arguing the cameras are 
improving road safety. “Our main purpose is safety and education,” said Raymond Rodriguez, operation manager 
for the city’s red-light camera program. “We concentrate on the most egregious red-light running.” The Florida 
League of Cities said local governments should be allowed to make their own decisions about the cameras under 
the state’s “home rule” policy. According to a December 2016 survey by the state Department of Highway Safety 
and Motor Vehicles, 59 cities and counties reported using red-light cameras. Motorists cited for red-light camera 
violations	face	a	$158	fine.	Removal	of	the	cameras	would	result	in	an	annual	loss	of	$77	million	for	cities	and	
counties and $78 million for the state, according to legislative analysts. In prior legislative sessions, the House 
has backed a ban on red-light cameras, but repeal efforts have faltered in the Senate. Sen. Travis Hutson, R-St. 
Augustine,	has	filed	a	repeal	bill	(SB	176)	for	the	2018	session,	which	starts	in	January.
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2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCyCLE 
E-NEWS SERVICE is brought to 
you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists 
(A.I.M.) and the National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is 
sponsored by the Law Offices of 
Richard M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind of accident, 
call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
 
FIRST TWIN PEAKS CASE GOES TO TRIAL IN WACO
Following more than two years of examining trials, 
hearings, motions to recuse judges and to disqualify 
prosecutors, appeals court rulings and a host of speedy 
trial	demands,	the	first	case	in	the	Twin	Peaks	melee	
has	finally	gone	to	trial	in	Waco,	Texas.
 
Jacob Carrizal, President of the Dallas chapter of the 
Bandidos, appears before Judge Matt Johnson of 
Waco’s 54th State District Court on charges of directing 
the activities of a criminal street gang and two counts of 
engaging in organized criminal activity.
 
Carrizal	is	the	first	to	stand	trial	of	the	154	bikers	indicted	
in the Twin Peaks shootout that left nine bikers dead and 
dozens injured while attending a Saturday, May 17, 2015 
meeting of the Coalition of Clubs and Independents, an 
affiliation	of	motorcycle	groups.
 
Many questions will hopefully be answered, at long last, 
including how much of the bloodshed was due to a biker 
turf war and how much resulted from law enforcement 
actions.
 
Authorities tightened security measures around the 
McLennan County Courthouse, including a metal fence 
around the 115-year old building, and black curtains over 
the windows, while attorneys have whittled down a jury 
pool from nearly 150 prospective jurists to 11 men and 
three women, with two serving as alternates.
 
“LOWEST FIGuRES ON RECORD” FOR u.K. 
MOTORCyCLE FATALITIES In a promising message 
for motorcyclists, statistics recently released by 
England’s Department for Transport (DfT) show that 
U.K. motorcycle deaths are down by 13%, the lowest 
figure	since	records	began	in	2006,	despite	an	overall	

increase	in	motorcycle	traffic	last	year	and	amidst	the	
highest total of overall road deaths since 2011.
 
In fact, statistics from the DfT’s “Reported road 
casualties in Great Britain: 2016 annual report” reveal 
that motorcyclists were the only road user to see a 
decrease in fatalities from 2015-16, even though they 
rode 2% more to cover 2.8 billion miles.
 
AAA CLAIMS BABy BOOMERS AT HIGHER RISK 
ON A BIKE A new report from AAA claims that the baby 
boomer generation that made motorcycles cool are now 
more likely to sustain life-threatening or fatal injuries in 
a crash than younger riders.
 
The organization, analyzing federal crash data from the 
National	Highway	Traffic	Safety	Administration	(NHTSA),	
says older riders make up a disproportionate number 
of motorcycle fatalities. The mortality rate for riders 
who are 60 or older is more than four times the overall 
increase in motorcycle deaths for 2015-16, says AAA, 
with motorcycle fatalities rising 5.1% while deaths among 
older baby boomers increased 22%.
 
Important to note, the increase in overall motorcycle 
fatalities is partially the byproduct of a corresponding rise 
in the number of motorcycles on the road, increasing to 
8.6 million motorcycles in 2015 compared with 8.4 million 
in 2014, according to Federal Highway Administration 
(FHWA) data cited by the organization.
 
LIFE SENTENCES PROPOSED FOR KILLER 
DRIVERS U.K. drivers or riders convicted of causing 
death by dangerous driving could face life imprisonment 
if new Government proposals are adopted to increase 
maximum penalties.
 
The move follows a public consultation in which 70% 
of respondents believed that the maximum penalty for 
causing death by dangerous driving should be increased 
to life -- the top penalty that British law offers.
 
Under the same proposal, the crime of causing death 
by	careless	driving	while	under	the	influence	of	alcohol	
or drugs will also be increased to life.  Currently, 
both offenses carry a maximum term of 14 years 
imprisonment, while the average sentence imposed is 
four years.
 
The Government also proposes the creation of a new 
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offense of causing serious injury by careless driving, with 
a	prison	sentence	up	to	five	years,	a	measure	supported	
by 90% of those surveyed.
 
The punishment for cases that involve mobile phones, 
street racing or speeding would carry a sentence 
equivalent to manslaughter.
 
THE FuTuRE OF THE ENGINE IN QuESTION Some 
world governments are already acting to curtail or 
eliminate gasoline-powered engines, and now the 
Governor of California, Jerry Brown, has announced that 
he is also considering ways to ban the sale of vehicles 
with internal combustion engines.
 
During a recent public meeting on U.S. Climate Alliance 
in New York, Brown stated; “We’re doing something in 
the face of inaction.”
 
“Eventually, Washington will join with us, because you 
can’t deny science forever, you can’t deny reality.  And 
the reality is climate change is occurring.”
 
With a zero-emissions mandate currently in place, 
California is one of the U.S. states that is fully committed 
to carrying out the objectives of the Paris Agreement -- 
which is an ambitious project from the United Nations 
aiming to tackle the problems caused global climate 
change.
 
Gov. Brown’s announcement follows a similar diktat from 
the	British	and	French	Governments,	 reflecting	plans	
to move to electrically-powered vehicles within the next 
few decades.
 
SELF-DRIVING CARS CLOSER TO HOME The U.S. 
House of Representatives unanimously approved a 
bipartisan	bill	called	the	SELF-DRIVE	act,	the	first	of	its	
kind to drive the unmanned market forward by putting 
federal regulators in charge and barring states from 
blocking autonomous vehicles or setting performance 
standards.
 
This legislation would supersede state-by-state rules, 
making it possible for autonomous testing to proceed 
on	a	level	playing	field	across	the	U.S.
 
If it becomes law (which still requires it to pass the 
Senate), then it would make it possible for companies 
working	on	self-driving	to	field	a	lot	more	vehicles	per	

year – as many as 100,000 autonomous test cars 
annually, in fact.
 
The proposal would make it possible for car companies 
such as Ford, GM and others to bypass certain safety 
standards that currently apply to human piloted cars, 
including equipment and controls.
 
The Senate has also been working on its own self-driving 
bill, which may cover trucking as well.
 
CALIFORNIA MEASuRE WILL ENSuRE TRAFFIC 
LIGHTS DETECT CyCLES Two-wheelers will be 
detected	by	all	newly	installed	and	replacement	traffic	
signals throughout California, as recently passed Senate 
Bill 672 will “ensure that local transportation agencies 
will	 replace	current	 traffic-actuated	signals	during	 the	
course of regular maintenance and upgrade cycles to 
adopt motorcycle-and bicycle-sensitive signals.”
 
Existing law due to sunset provides that, in due course 
of	maintaining	or	replacing	traffic	control	devices,	local	
governments ensure that the systems are set at a level 
to that can detect cyclists and motorcycles, thus this bill 
indefinitely	extends	these	provisions	without	a	specific	
mandate from Sacramento.
 
“Since I authored the original law ten years ago, this 
common sense measure has proven to be effective 
at making our roads safer,” said Senator Jean Fuller 
(R-Bakersfield).
 
Signed by Governor Jerry Brown on October 3, 2017, SB 
672	specifies	that	“Upon	the	first	placement	of	a	traffic-
actuated signal or replacement of the loop detector of 
a	 traffic-actuated	 signal	 [responding	 to	 the	 presence	
of	 traffic	detected	by	mechanical,	visual,	electrical,	or	
other	means],	 the	 traffic-actuated	 signal	 shall,	 to	 the	
extent feasible and in conformance with professional 
traffic	engineering	practice,	be	installed	and	maintained	
so	as	 to	detect	 lawful	bicycle	or	motorcycle	 traffic	on	
the roadway.”
 
Advanced by ABATE of California, the motorcycle rights 
organization says of the legislation; “Thanks to Governor 
Brown for signing this permanent extension,” stated 
Chairman of the Board Glenn Phillips, adding that “With 
over a Million Motorcyclists in our state, this legislation is 
imperative to protect riders on California roads.”
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NEW yORK MEASuRE WOuLD BAN CHILDREN 
FROM RIDING Assembly Bill 8700 would prohibit 
children under the age of twelve from riding on a 
motorcycle.  Introduced by Assemblymember Aileen M. 
Gunther (D-Dist.100), the bill states; “No person shall 
operate or ride a motorcycle on a public highway, road 
or street in this state with a child under the age of twelve 
on such motorcycle.”
 
A8700 has been referred to the Assembly Transportation 
Committee.
 
HELP “LEMON LAW” PASS FOR RIDERS IN 
PENNSyLVANIA ABATE of Pennsylvania has issued a 
Legislative Call To Action regarding House Bill 74, a bill 
introduced by Representative Pam Snyder that would 
include motorcycles in the current PA Automobile Lemon 
Law. HB 74 was introduced and referred to the House 
Consumer Affairs Committee.  On June 12 the House 
Consumer Affairs Committee approved HB 74, and the 
measure is now facing consideration by the full House.
 
“Contact House of Representative members and ask 
them to support HB 74 to include motorcycles in the 
state’s	“Automobile	Lemon	Law,”	urges	the	state	office	
of ABATE of PA.  “You can call them, email them or visit 
them.  But you have to do something if we are to have 
success in having HB 74 pass the House and be sent 
to the Senate for their consideration.”
 
MOTORCyCLE THEFTS ARE ON THE RISE The 
annual theft report from the National Insurance Crime 
Bureau shows bike thefts rose 2% nationally across the 
U.S. in 2016, with a total of 46,467 motorcycles were 
reported stolen, up from 45,555 in 2015.
 
For the second year in a row, California is the top state 
for stolen bikes, where 7,506 motorcycles were reported 
taken -- compared with 4,482 stolen in Florida and 3,692 
in Texas, the next most troublesome territories.  Vermont 
had only 24 motorcycle thefts in 2016, the least amount 
of all the states.
 
New York was the most-plagued city, followed by San 
Diego, Las Vegas and Los Angeles, while Los Angeles 
County was the top county.
 
The NICB study reveals that the bulk of motorcycle thefts 
predictably occur during the summer months, when more 
bikes are on the street.  August was the top month, when 

almost twice as many motorcycles disappeared than in 
December or January.
 
Some bikes are more popular targets than others or are 
simply easier to steal, and a disproportionate number are 
Japanese models top the theft list: Honda (9052 thefts), 
Yamaha (7,723), Suzuki (6,229), Kawasaki (5,221), 
Harley-Davidson (4,963).
 
The recovery rate for stolen bikes isn’t encouraging, 
according to the NICB report, with only 17,463 of the 
46,467 motorcycles reported stolen in 2016 being 
returned to their owners, about a 40% nationwide rate 
of recovery. The recovery rate in Hawaii was highest at 
94%, while the New York rate, at 19%, was the lowest 
in the nation.
 
By brand, Honda owners had about twice as good 
a chance of getting their bikes back than owners of 
Ducatis, which had only a 29% chance of coming home.
 
On a more positive note, bike thievery is down 
considerably -- about 30% -- from what it was a decade 
ago.
 
PHILIPPINE GOVERNMENT SEEKS STRICT HELMET 
LAW ENFORCEMENT The Department of Interior and 
Local Government (DILG) in the Philippines is seeking 
to strengthen enforcement of the Mandatory Helmet Law 
(RA 10054) nationwide.  In a Memorandum issued Sept 
6 to all governors, mayors and others, the DILG directs 
local	officials	“to	implement	said	(Helmet	Law)	Act,	and	
ensure that the provisions are strictly complied with.”
 
Congressman Cesar V. Sarmiento directly addressed 
DILG during the department’s budget hearing in 
Congress and said he observed that several motorbike 
riders and drivers forget to use their helmet resulting in 
road accidents and deaths.
 
The Subject of the memo calls for the “Observance of the 
provisions of Republic Act No. 10054; an Act Mandating 
All Motorcycle Riders to Wear Standard Protective 
Motorcycle Helmets While Driving and Providing 
Penalties Therefor (sic).”
 
QuOTABLE QuOTE:  “A man wearing a helmet 
defending our country is more valuable than a man in a 
helmet defending a football.” 
~ Seen on a T-Shirt
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

If you want to drink and 
use that’s your business. 

If you want to stop and 
can’t please call

Big Toe
847-899-9796www.newattitudesmc.

Answers to Trivia on Pg 27
1. October 1621
2. 90 Wampanoags Indians & 

53 Pilgrims
3. Three days
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C LA S S I F I E D S

Please advise the Editor by email  (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold.  Thank you.
Classifieds for Members are run at no charge.  Non-Member classifieds are only $5.  Please be respectful, space is  limited to 6 months to make room for new items. 
If you do not contact the editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification. Call any Board Member to place a classified ad - See page 3.

1958 HARLEY DAVIDSON FL: First year swing arm. Restored 
to original spec’s 2009-By Paul Frebus-American Cycle 
fabricators-Holder of 12 Land speed records for H D.  Now in 
SE FL..Kept previously at the Curtis Museum, OEM parts used 
where necessary, foot shift, solo seat,   new bubble bags, turn 
signals etc. (Old  OEM parts available-dual seat bubble bags-
one damaged)  All original bits that were replaced included. You 
may find a cheaper 1958 but you won’t find any better. More 
Pic’s  upon request. Over $40K invested asking $27,500 OBO  
954-791-3220 OR e-mail redounce@yahoo.com  *170701*

1997 SPORTSTER XLH 1200: Vance & Hines exhaust, 
Stage One air filter, Detachable windshield, New Harley 
Battery, Engine and Primary oil recently changed, New spark 
plugs and wires, New brake pads, Brake fluid flush, New 
positive battery cable, New throttle cables, Axle nut covers, 
Battery tender outlet, Passenger backrest and fold down foot 
rest (not pegs), Saddle bags, Tires good, Fork oil changed, 
Instrument lighting bulbs changed, Engine guards,  Auxiliary 
Harley engine guard mounted lights, Upgraded headlight 
bulb, Owner’s manual.  Asking $3,975
Mongoose (954) 240-8059

*170801*

BMW K1200,LT: Original owner! 1st rendition (1999) 
of this wonderful tourer; many unusual options! Recent 
maintenance upgrades; Runs perfectly!! (55Kmiles)all 
options work! Asking $3,750 Call Ed @ 954-850-8333

1934 RST FORD: 350-350 Lincoln rear; Disc brakes 
all around; Power brakes; Air; Power windows; Rumble 
seat; New tires & battery. 7,800 Miles **Show Quality!!**  
$31,000 or Best Offer. Call J.R. 954-729-3192

*170801**170901*

2008 HARLEy DAVIDSON STREET GLIDE: Lots of 
chrome, 200amp 6 speaker Bluetooth stereo, 44k miles, 
Garage kept. Asking $11,899.00 Carlos 954-226-7965 
or email @ cudolfan@gmail.com

*171101*
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 

 
 

ABATE Membership Application  
 

 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 

 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 

E-mail: _______________________________________________ 
 

Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 

Office Use:   
 
 

I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $600 for Life Membership    
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 

 

Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
                   YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products - such as shirts, pins, patches, hats
or sunglasses - contact Products Trustee at 954-261-9242, or email them at

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.  

 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyer, etc.   

New Re-New  Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 

Birth Month: _____________ 

ALL APPLICATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

REMEMBER: The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the 
Southeast Chapter website: www.abatese.org. You may also pickup a copy of the Newsletter at 
any of our many distribution sites (see the bottom of page 13) located throughout Broward and 
Dade counties, or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month tentatively at 10am at various locations. Please check our website or back page of the 
Newsletter for meeting locations and if you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter 
President (contact info on page 3 of the Newsletter, please leave a message). 



What’s Happening Legislatively?
Call The Hotline!

866-FLABATE (866-352-2283)
Or Visit

ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website
http://abatese.org/

November 19, 2017 - Sunday 10AM
at:

American Legion Post 222
4250 NE 5th Avenue

Oakland Park, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

Come & join the ranks 
of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETING

STANDARD
US POSTAGE
REQUIRED

GOALS & PuRPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 A.L. Post 222
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